TOWN OF TROY
SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

March 13, 2018

The Town of Troy board met with Kimberly Lamoreaux and Robert Pailing on Tuesday,
March 13, 2018, at E7607 Troy Village Road at 6:00 p.m. Board members present were Roger
Mack, Don Meise, and Jeff Lohr.

The purpose of the meeting was to address the problem of storm water undercutting
the road and residential driveway because the culvert is clogged, and the ditch filled in as a
result.

Pailing stated he didn’t intead to purchase a culvert. Instead he wanted to see if he
could have the existing one cleaned out.

The board decided to call Digger’s Hot Line and have patrolman, Kyle Elliot, do some
work on the ditch in an attempt of keeping the water away from the road.

Mack informed Ms. Lamoreaux and Mr. Pailing that they were responsible for the cost
of any gravel, culvert, or cleaning of the existing culvert.

At this time, nothing may be completed until the frost is out of the ground.

Meeting adjourned at 6:35 p.m.

Respectively submitted,

Donald Meise, Acting Clerk



